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HAPPY   THANKSGIVING 
Thimble and Thread Quilt Guild meeting will continue to be in hiatus until  
we can meet under safety guidelines that Webster Groves Presbyterian 
Church and St. Louis County Authority have established.  The Guild has 
submitted a proposal to the Church with safety guidelines that we would 
have to keep as a group to insure the wellbeing of members and the 
Church staff.   

 “ The beautiful thing about learning is that 
  no one can take it away from you” 
   B. B. King, musician 

   
The membership application is in the newsletter, please complete and for-
ward to Lillian Seese.  Lillian and Julie report we have over 40 applications 
received so far. 

I have been in contact with Ann Say of “Once We Are Refugees”, they have 
started up their teaching program again and she said so far a few of the 
students and their families have had the virus, but none of the volunteers 
have come down ill. We wish them well and be safe. 

The officers have had a Zoom meeting and one of the items in discussion 
was the disposal of the quilt pipes, etc. in storage and decision was voted 
on to dispose of them to free up rental fee.  Art Kruse did research and 
found a company that would take them off our hands, for a price, but     
freeing up members from doing the heavy lifting. 



SO LONG  -   FAREWELL    -  GOODBYEEE 

Here is the picture of the pipes being loaded into the dumpster. 
 

  
Art contacted Charity Sharity and they sent out an e-mail to their points of contact to see 
if anyone was interested, which resulted in communication with Take 3 Christian  
Theater.  They are a theater group of home schooled kids that produce plays and  
musicals throughout the community.  They took 40 pieces of 8 foot pipe, 20 pieces of 10 
foot pipe, 46 bases and several tubs of drapes.  They will use the items to create a 



backdrop system to use in their productions. The timing was perfect for their needs and 
our disposal of the PVC. 

Some of the piping sets are going to a church sponsored elementary theater group as 
well as Lend Me Your Ear, another STL area small theater group, who focus on live 
audio drama performances as fund raisers for THRIVE, STL., both are non-profit 
groups.

We thank Art and his steadfast crew of members that are always there with a helping 
hand to solve problems and issues that come up. The remaining tubs of drapes , DO 
NOT TOUCH signs  and easels are safe with Jeanette Oesterly and Liza Mitchell.
Thank you to all that came forward and helped behind the scenes.

Emailed Sister Josephine asking how her and Sister Regina are, they are hanging in 
there and she responded:
“I don't know when anything will get back to normal.  I haven't seen anyone in 
my family since last Christmas--except on Facebook.  And in that time although 
I've done several drawings for parishes that wanted banners, I've had only one 
actually commitment to ordering them.”

The sisters are at the Notre Dame convent in South Co., they create vestments and al-
ter banners.


CHARITY QUILTS 

Members of the guild are making baby quilts for Sweet Babies, an organization that 
provides parents who need help with the essentials, a basket of baby items when they 
get out of the hospital.  This includes many diapers, blankets, outfits, books, changing 
pads and even a pack-n-play to those who need it.  We have been delivering quilts to 
be included in the baskets. 
Contact Sally or Jessie if you want to get a kit and continue to work on Charity Quilts. 
  Outreach Committee Members 
 Sally Koczan - ecosally2@gmail.com 
 Jessie Koczan - koczanje@gmail.com 
 Karen Purcelli - kpuricelli@sctservices.com 
 Jeanette Oesterly - oesterly@sbcglobal.net 

RETREAT  2021 

2020 Retreat is behind us, but for those of you who plan ahead, the dates are 
set for 2021.  We will have the Retreat the first weekend in October 2021, The 
1st - 3rd.  So mark your calendars, until we get a contract we will not know the 
cost.  I have working on how to have ever more people attend - 27 would  
probably be the maximum as Pallottine only has 27 8-foot tables. 

Susan Sanders 

Retreat Coordinator 
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We wish to share the good news that Susan Sanders has volunteered to take on the 
Sub-Committee Coordinator job as ‘WEBSITE ADMINISTRATOR”.  She and MaryEllen 
have worked together the last few months to keep contact going thru our newsletter as 
only communication for the guild.  Give out a big “PAT ON THE BACK” to another  
member stepping up and helping to keep the guild current and active. 
THANKS SUSAN 

FOR SALE 

My sister-in-law has a 1940 Dressmaker Model 201-2 in cabinet with all accessories 
and instructions, if interested please contact her and negotiate a price, Lois Poepsel, 
thepoepsels@gmail.com. 

My husband is always on alert when something about quilting comes up, and he shares 
that with me, so here is his latest find, on an Annual Conference on Genealogy site 
ROOTSTECH.  Do your best to follow the steps below, not just a site, enjoy: 

rootstech.org      to 

VIDEO ARCHIVE 

FREE VIDEO ARCHIVE 
    2020 Rootstech Sessions 
  
 Preserving the Fabric of our Families 
  an hour talk, so get a cup of coffee or tea and comfy chair and enjoy. 

talk by Jennifer Hadley 
               LDS Church History Museum 
                   Objects Conservator 

mailto:thepoepsels@gmail.com
http://rootstech.org
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Newsletter Deadline 

!



Please send all articles for the December newsletter to Denise 
Poepsel dapoep@gmail.com by Monday, November 23, 2020 because 

of Thanksgiving and busy weekend for everyone. Please send in 
WORD format.  If you have any updates on members please send in. 

Respectfully Submitted 
Denise Poepsel 
Newsletter Editor 

Thimble and Thread Boards of Directors 2020-2021 
 Officers 
President  Debby Logan 
Vice President Anita Brinkman 
Secretary  Gay Stewart 
Treasurer  Adele Niblack/Ruth Grimes 

 Standing Committee Chairs   Sub-committee Coordinators 

Historian  Jean Ameduri  Quilt Retreat  Susan Sanders 
Membership  Lillian Seese/Julie Tucker   Website Administrator   Susan Sanders 
Newsletter  Denise Poepsel 
Outreach  Sally Koczan/Jessica Koczan 
Parliamentarian Art Kruse 
Workshop  Cindy Clifton   Quilt Show  vacant 
       Ways & Means vacant 

 

mailto:dapoep@gmail.com


Greetings, Thimble & Thread friends!  I’ve missed seeing everyone, sharing our quilting 
adventures at our meetings, and hearing what’s happening in your lives during this strange time!  
But I’m thrilled to have so much free time to sew, quilt, knit embroider …  

As many already know, I officially retired Jan. 1, 2020, from my vision research job at WashU, 
so when COVID hit in March it was not such a sudden change for me as for many.  I did make a 
conscious commitment to finishing up UFO’s and “sewing down” my Stash.  I had the perfect 
opportunity, since my husband Frank was doing home hemodialysis 5 days a week and all I had 
to do was sit with him “just in case”.  So he got a lot more familiar with what I do with all those 
fabrics I’m always bringing home, and surprisingly got interested in how little fabric scraps 
morphed into quilts (and why I needed so many different sewing machines!).  He started “surfing 
the net” … and got hooked watching the videos and playing with the programs DeWayne Caron 
recommended at one of our last T&T meetings, among others.  Frank even rearranged his “Man 
Cave” to make a sewing corner for me so that I can piece quilt tops while he was dialyzing, with 
the idea of putting a quilting machine in that space ‘sometime’ (birthday or anniversary gift 
down the road, I figured …). 

Back in the real world, one of my UFO’s was a hammock throw made of dog bandanas that my 
friend Betsey & I were making for another friend. (WHEW!  Dog bandanas still smell of dog, no 
matter how many times they get washed!!!)  Betsey was going to quilt the throw, but it ended up 
too huge for her Baby Lock table-top longarm.  By chance she had heard that the City Sewing 
Room (www.citysewingroom.com) had acquired a big Bernina Q-24 longarm on a frame, so she 
called to find out if we could rent it.  The answer was a qualified yes, since the person who was 
originally going to manage it had to quit working because of COVID.  The shop owner (Anne 
Stirnemann) could teach us, with help from Bernina video tutorials, how to set up a quilt 
sandwich for free-motion quilting, but the Q-24’s computer capability was languishing.  During 
one of my shifts on the dog bandana throw, I happened to mention to Anne that I was newly 
retired, my husband was becoming interested in computerized quilting, and might City Sewing 
Room consider letting the both of us manage the Q-24 until after COVID?  Anne jumped at the 
chance, offered us a position on the spot, and my life was changed forever! 

With some bumbling around and a lot of online video-watching, Frank & I figured out how to 
get computerized quilting working.  In the process I discovered that Bernina is still hosting in-
person training workshops at their “Creative Center” [https://www.bernina.com/en-US/Learn-
Create-US/Classes/Creative-Center] in Aurora, IL, not that far from St. Louis and very close to 
where I grew up and still have friends.  In fact, there was one on how to make the most of the Q-
24’s computer capabilities coming up in early August!  Anne S was willing to pay the 
registration fee from CSR funds if I could cover transportation and housing (the workshop 
provided snacks and lunches).  No-brainer: drive, and stay with friends!  And that decision also 
was huge, since I ended up being the only one of 5 workshop participants with a car – the others 
either stayed in the conference hotel and depended on the workshop shuttle, or came in RVs.  
Since there were so few of us, we naturally took advantage of the opportunity to visit quilt shops 
in the area during our “free time”!  And each night I was treated to supper in return for driving 
everyone around.  So I got to know the other wonderful quilters taking the workshop, all about 
my age or a little younger, and all new owners of their own Bernina Q-24 quilting and fancy 

If you make any changes to this worksheet, you will lose them the next time you update.

Thimble & Threads  
Balance Sheet 

As of August 30, 2020 Sept 30, 20

ASSETS
Current Assets

Checking/Savings
Arsenal CU Checking #2090 5,478.47
Arsenal CU Money Market #2060 9,966.33

Arsenal CU Savings 31.47

Total Checking/Savings 15,476.27

Total Current Assets 15,476.27
Other Assets

Arsenal CU CD - 1 year 6,342.93

Arsenal CU CD - 6 month 6,157.76

Total Other Assets 12,500.69

TOTAL ASSETS 27,976.96

LIABILITIES & EQUITY
Equity

30000 · Opening Balance Equity 20,927.53
32000 · Retained Earnings 7,388.85

Net Income -339.42

Total Equity 27,976.96

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 27,976.96



Thimble & Threads  
Profit & Loss 

Sept 2020

Sep 20 Aug 20

Ordinary Income/Expense
Income

Membership Dues 30.00 485.00

Program Income

Retreat Income 245.00 880.00

Total Program Income 245.00 880.00

Total Income 275.00 1,365.00

Gross Profit 275.00 1,365.00

Expense

Fixed Expenses

State Registration 0.00 10.50

Website 0.00 60.00

Total Fixed Expenses 0.00 70.50

Program Expenses

Charity Quilts 0.00 45.03

Retreat-Annual 0.00 2,820.00

Total Program Expenses 0.00 2,865.03

Total Expense 0.00 2,935.53

Net Ordinary Income 275.00 -1,570.53

Other Income/Expense

Other Income

Interest Income 0.00 2.37

Total Other Income 0.00 2.37

Net Other Income 0.00 2.37
Net Income 275.00 -1,568.16



THIMBLE & THREAD QUILT GUILD 
Membership Form 

July 1, 2020 - June 30 2021 

Membership dues are $30 per year 

PLEASE PRINT! 

Date:  ____________________ Renewal:  _____ 

Check #:  ________ Cash:  ________ New Membership:  _____ 

Amount paid:   $  ____   

Name:    ______________________________________________________________

Address:    ____________________________________________________________

City: _______________________________  State: _________  Zip    ______________

Phone:  (h)  _________________  (w)  _________________  (m) ___  _____________

Email:    _______________________________________________________________

If you are related to someone in the Guild, please list member’s name and relationship 
to you. 
  _____________________________________________________________________
Make checks payable to Thimble and Thread Quilt Guild and mail to: 

Lillian Seese 
Membership Committee 
1500 Renderer Dr. 
St. Louis, Mo. 63122 

NEW MEMBERS:  WELCOME TO OUR GUILD! 

How did you hear about us? 

Quilt Shop____ Website____  Word of Mouth____  Quilt Show____ 




